

Information Governance

The Green
1 Roger Dowley Court
Russia Lane
London
E2 9NJ

Telephone: 020 7655 4131

Email elft.foi@nhs.net

Website: https://www.elft.nhs.uk

14 August 2020

Our reference: FOI DA3493

Lauren Smithson

By Email: request-676526-fc43ced6@whatdotheyknow.com

Dear Ms Smithson,

I am responding to your request for information received 13 July 2020, which you clarified on 15 July 2020. I am sorry for the delay in responding to your request. This has been treated as a request under the Freedom of Information Act 2000.

I am now enclosing a response which is attached to the end of this letter. Please do not hesitate to contact me on the contact details above if you have any further queries.

Yours sincerely,

Keshia Harvey Information Governance Manager

If you are dissatisfied with the Trust's response to your FOIA request then you should contact us and we will arrange for an internal review of this decision. If you remain dissatisfied with the decision following our response to your complaint, you may write to the Information Commissioner for a decision under Section 50 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at:

Information Commissioner's Office Wycliffe House Water Lane Wilmslow Cheshire SK9 5AF

Tel: 0303 123 1113 Web: <u>www.ico.org.uk</u>

Please note that the data supplied is not allowed to be re-used and/or published without the explicit consent of East London NHS Foundation Trust. Please contact the signatory to request permission if this is your intention

Chair: Mark Lam Chief Executive: Dr Navina Evans

Request:

Under the Freedom Of Information Act, I would like to request data on the number of Health Practitioners that have returned to the NHS under your Foundation Trust to support it during COVID-19, including retired practitioners who have returned to service and those who have rejoined the NHS.

Clarification Please provide data from Jan 1st 2020 to 1st July 2020

Answer: One member of staff returned to work for the Trust.

Chair: Mark Lam Chief Executive: Dr Navina Evans